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November 14, 2016 
 REPLY TO 
 ATTENTION OF 

 

 
 
 
 
The Honorable Lee Chatfield 
Chair, Local Government Committee 
Michigan House of Representatives 
124 North Capitol Ave. 
P.O. Box 30014 
Lansing, Michigan 48909-7514 
 
Dear Representative Chatfield: 

 
I am writing you regarding Michigan Senate Bill 950, currently pending 

consideration in the Michigan House of Representatives.  I serve as the Department of 
Defense (DOD) Regional Environmental Coordinator (REC) for Federal Region 5, which 
includes the State of Michigan.  As the DOD REC, my responsibilities include 
monitoring state legislative initiatives and, as necessary, working with the military 
services to develop and submit comments when legislative proposals may affect the 
ability of DOD to perform its national defense mission or to otherwise comply with 
federal law.  Accordingly, I submit the following comments on behalf of DOD and its 
component Services in Michigan. 

 
SB 950, as passed by the Michigan Senate, would: 1) require the DOD component 

responsible for a military base to provide an alternative water supply to private 
residential well owners affected by a drinking water advisory issued by the Michigan 
Department of Health and Human Services due to the migration of an injurious 
substance used at the base; 2) require the responsible DOD component to conduct 
long-term monitoring of the migration and provide an alternative water supply to any 
additional wells affected; and 3) require the responsible DOD component to reimburse 
the State or a political subdivision that had provided an alternative water supply to well 
owners as a result of the migration of a substance from the base.   

 
DOD and  Service Component policies already require these measures when 

circumstances warrant (see, for example,  Army Memorandum, dated June 10, 2016, 
Subject Perfluorinated Compound (PFC) Contamination Assessment (enclosed); 
http://www.secnav.navy.mil/eie/pages/pfc-pfas.aspx (Navy); and 
http://www.afcec.af.mil/Home/Environment/Perfluorinated-Compounds/ (Air Force)). 
However, SB 950 in its current form is not consistent with the waivers of sovereign 
immunity found in applicable federal environmental statutes; consequently, the 
provisions of SB 950, would not be enforceable against DOD, if it became Michigan law.  
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